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Welcome to Combwich 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our thanks to EDF Hinkley Point who print this newsletter without charge  

The wonderful Lantern 
Parade and Firework 
Display brought out most 
of  the inhabitants of the 
village. Thanks must go to 
the dedicated team of 
children and adults, for the 
magnificent lanterns 
designed by Sarah Webb. 
The fireworks display 
team and all who made it                 
a    great evening. 
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Otterhampton Offcuts 
Snippets from the October and November 2017 Parish Council Meetings 

Completion of Annual Audit to 31.3.17: 

The Annual Audit of Accounts for the year ended 31.3.17 has 
recently been approved by Grant Thornton (External 
Auditor). This is a statutory requirement at a cost this year of 
Ã360. The Annual Accounts, Audit and Transparency Code 
requirements are all on the website at www.combwich.org.uk 
and the Clerk is always happy to answer any questions you 
may have. 

Play and Recreation Area: 

The Parish Council is aware of the ground settlement issues 
in the play area mainly beneath the surfacing. We are looking 
into this with Wicksteed (supplier) and other technical people 
to seek a solution. It would appear that the surfacing was the 
correct type to use in this area and obviously the contractors 
were made aware that the area was subject to ground water 
and muddy conditions over the winter months. However, we 
are not sure that we could have anticipated the subsidence 
beneath the surface which happened after the rain in August. 
We will resolve this as soon as possible but in the meantime, 
please ensure children take care whilst playing. 

Parking in the Village: 

As we all know, parking in the village is an issue ï in fact, it 
is a problem country-wide. Over the past few months 
Brookside Rd in particular has become a real problem. We 
are working closely with EDF to deal with the ñfly parkingò 
and it is important to keep reporting these incidences (with 
registration numbers if possible) to Hinkley-enquiries@edf-
energy.com. Obstructing a personôs drive, such that a vehicle 
is unable to exit and obstructing pavements (and not just an 
inconvenience) is a Police matter. 

There are many more cars per household now without 
perhaps the facility of a garage or drive. The village/roads 
were not built to accommodate the number of vehicles they 
now have to cope with, and the parish council cannot magic 
land sufficiently near properties to provide parking. At 
Brookside Rd there is a safety issue because at times there is 
insufficient space for emergency vehicle egress; vehicles are 
stacking up to the junction, sometimes queueing on the main 
road particularly early evening. We are exploring potential 
solutions with Highways, but it is unlikely that a solution can 
be found that will be palatable to all residents. We will try to 
talk to as many Brookside Rd residents as we can over the 
next few weeks to ascertain views.  All we can respectfully 
ask is that residents treat each other with courtesy and park 
considerately. We thank you for your co-operation.  

C182 (Hinkley Point Road): 

A 50mph speed limit will almost certainly go ahead, currently 
planned to start at the Rodway Hill roundabout in Cannington 
through to Claylands Corner, Stogursey. There have been 6 
road traffic accidents that we have been aware of between the 
Rodway roundabout and the Biffenôs Corner junction at 
Otterhampton in the last 12 months so hopefully a speed 
reduction will help to address this statistic. Various statutory 
permissions will need to be obtained before the work can 
start, but the new speed restriction is likely to be implemented 
in spring, 2018.  

Contact details for the parish council 
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Combwich Wharf Update  

Hochtief, the contractor carrying out the 
works at Combwich Wharf will give a 
progress update during the public session of 
the next Parish Council meeting, starting at 
7pm on 7.12.17. 
 
Parish Councillor Vacancy 
 

There will be a vacancy for a parish 
councillor in February 2018. The vacancy 
will be formally advertised via the notice 
boards and website nearer the time. The 
councillor role is interesting, wide-ranging 
and rewarding. We also have a nice team 
who work well together so you can be sure 
of a warm welcome. Please contact the 
clerk, chairman or any councillor if you 
would like to know more about the role.  
 
 

Bridgwater Tidal Barrier Scheme ï 
Combwich Flood Defences 
 

The Environment Agency (EA) has 
organised a drop-in session to discuss the 
Bridgwater Tidal Barrier Scheme and the 
various options being explored regarding its 
impact to the flood defences at Combwich. 
The time is from 2pm ï 7pm at the Village 
Hall, Combwich. 
 
Next Meeting 
 

The next meeting will 
be on Thursday 7 
December, 7pm in 
Otterhampton Village 
Hall to include the 
Combwich Wharf 
update. 

http://www.combwich.org.uk
mailto:Hinkley-enquiries@edf-energy.com
mailto:Hinkley-enquiries@edf-energy.com
mailto:Otterhamptonpcclerk@gmail.com
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KEEP AN EYE ON YOUR ENERGY BILLS WITH A SMART METER 

With winter approaching, are you dreading the sound of the electricity bill 
coming through the letterbox?  If you are lucky enough to have gas, well, that 
will make the same noiseééé 

Saving energy means saving money, so now is a good time to get some good habits ï not filling the kettle 
too full when youôre only making a cuppa, turning off lights and appliances when you donôt need them, or 
turning the central heating down a bit and putting on a cardigan.  It all helps! 

An easy way of seeing just how much energy you are using is to have a SMART METER installed, then 
youôll see in pounds and pence just how much it costs to boil a kettle full of water!  It will also mean an 
end to balancing on a chair to read the meter, or having a big credit balance if you pay by direct debit. 

Installation is straightforward, a phone call to your energy supplier will get you an appointment for the 
engineer to fit the SMART METER.  It takes about 2 hours, and the supply will 
only be cut for a short time. The meter is replaced and you get a little display 
unit to show you how much gas and electricity you are using in pounds and 
pence.  The engineer will have a photo ID card, and wonôt try to sell you 
anything ï the SMART METER is FREE. You will also get a booklet of energy 
saving tips, to help keep your bill down.  If you have gas, the engineer will also 
check gas appliances for safety. 

Most people can have a SMART METER, even if you have a prepay key 
meter.  There are accessible displays if you might have trouble reading the 
standard display unit.  It doesnôt use the internet or the existing mobile phone 
signal.  The SMART METER simply sends your meter reading to the supplier, 
and you get accurate bills.  

To get a SMART METER, please phone your energy supplier. 

 

Grants for community Christmas meals across Somerset. Deadline: 17 November 2017 
Somerset Community Foundation is offering grants to help bring members of your community together to 
enjoy a Christmas dinner. They now accepting applications for grants of up to Ã300 for community 
Christmas dinners across Somerset.  For more information see Somerset Community Foundation 

 If you are finding life a bit hard going at the moment, I may be able to help. 

Please phone me Izzy silvester your village agent on 07931 018045, leave me your name and number 

and I will ring you back. Or e mail me on izzy@somerset.rcc.org.uk I do only work part-time so it 

may take a day or two for me to return your call. Thank you. 

Notes from your Village Agent  

Izzy Silvester 

http://www.somersetcf.org.uk/christmas?dm_i=KC8,58L26,NK5EBH,K65H1,1

